Head of judiciary, Mr Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei  
c/o Embassy of Iran to the European Union

Avenue Franklin Roosevelt No. 15

1050 Brussels, BELGIUM
Copy to:

Ambassade van de Islamitische Republiek Iran

H.E. Mr. Ali Reza Kazemi Abadi

Duinweg 20

2585 JX Den Haag  
E-mail: iranemb.lhy@mfa.gov.ir

(Plaats, datum)
Dear Mr Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei, 

I wish to express my concern about German-Iranian Jamshid Sharmahd who was arbitrary arrested in July 2020. He has been subjected to enforced disappearance since late September 2021 and is at risk of being sentenced to death. Sharmahd last appeared before Branch 15 of the Revolutionary Court of Tehran on 6 March 2022 to face the charge of “corruption on earth” in connection with his involvement in the Kingdom Assembly of Iran. 
I urge you to immediately reveal Jamshid Sharmahd’s whereabouts who, as an older person with pre-existing conditions, is at heightened risk of severe illness or death if he contracts Covid-19 in detention. Considering this and that he is subject to arbitrary detention, I call on you to release him. Pending his release, ensure that he is given regular access to family, adequate medical care, a lawyer of his choosing and consular assistance from the German authorities. I also urge you to ensure that his trial is held in accordance with international fair trial standards on clearly defined, internationally recognizable offences that are consistent with international law, and in proceedings that exclude coerced “confessions” and without recourse to the death penalty.
Thank you for your attention. I am looking forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
